







Na's Baptism

## The Guay Family - Your missionaries in Thailand

Dear Friends, June 19, 2017

We have sure been busy since our last letter. In addition to our normal work load, we have been busy with wedding and furlough planning! Our daughter, Elisabeth, and Naut Tongdet were married on June 10th. Elisabeth graduated from college in May and immediately started teaching 1st grade at a school here. They are both going to be helping in the ministry here while we are on furlough.

We will be flying to America for a six month furlough on July 12th. If you would like to schedule a meeting with us, please contact us. Our phone number at the bottom is voice over internet, so you can call us while we are still here in Thailand. Please pray for us as we travel. Also, our son, Elijah, will be beginning college and staying there when we come back. Pray for him as he adjusts.

Thank you for praying for the lady we mentioned in the last letter. She was saved shortly after that and was baptized on Easter! It was a joy to see the other church members witnessing to her and excited over her salvation! In spite of having to work on some Sundays, she has really been trying to be faithful to church. Please pray that she can find a job that has Sundays off.

Last Sunday a ten year old was saved and two other boys came forward for assurance of salvation. The contrast in their situations is so interesting. The ten year old boy's parents are Christians and are actively serving in our church. He took a while to understand his need for salvation, because like many American kids, he always saw himself as a Christian. However the other two boys live in Buddhist homes. And though the boys are saved, their parents require them to take part in some Buddhist rituals. They began doubting their salvation as a result of this. Please pray that the parents of our church kids would get saved. Pray for us to have wisdom in reaching them, and pray for these kids as they are truly scared to witness to their parents.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. God bless you!

**Our Sending Church:** 

Galilean Baptist Church 1155 N. Hwy 67 Cedar Hill, TX 75104 (972) 291-2549

Web: www.GalileanBaptistChurchTX.org

Yours for Thailand,

Kickard and Kriste Decay

Contact us!

P.O. Box 36 Tak, 63000

Thailand

Vonage: (865) 622-3155 Email: thaiguay@gmail.com Web: www.TenForThais.org